
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

August 05, 2014 

A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on August 05, 2014 at 11:02 a.m. in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall. Present were Mayor Jan Moore; Council Members: Will Britt, 

Phil Boyum, John Riggs and Gary Lewis. Also present was City Clerk Sue Starling, City 

Attorney Alvin Leaphart. Councilman Travis Chance was absent. 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Will Britt left the meeting at 11:20 am. 

Also present were department heads, business owners as well as the news media. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jan Moore. The following topic was discussed. 

 

1.  Discussion of the proposed changes to Chapter 6 (Alcohol Ordinance) for the Code 

of Ordinances of the City of Statesboro 

City Attorney Alvin Leaphart reviewed some of the amendments that were suggested at the last 

work session such as the 50/50 report, Sunday sales, emergency issues, food service permits and 

the closing hours for Holidays. 

Business owners opened the discussion with viewpoints regarding the pricing of drinks, closing 

hours, taxi services, and employees mingling with customers while on duty. 

There was also some mention of an Alcohol Advisory Board. 

DSDA Director Allen Muldrew asked Council to look at the possibility of having an open 

container policy for the downtown area during special events. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


